

MEDIA RELEASE

1. After the 6th Annual General Meeting of the Public Enterprises Chief Executive Officer's Forum (PE CEOs' Forum) held on 03 June 2021, a new PE CEOs' Forum Executive Committee was elected to lead the Forum for the next 2 years, effective from 03 June 2021. The new EXCO comprises of the following members:



Mr Immanuel Mulunga - MD, Namcor, (Chairperson)



Mr Fluksman Samuehl - CEO, Luderitz Waterfront, (Vice Chairperson)



Ms Kapena Tjombonde CEO, NIP, (Secretary)



Ms Calista Schwartz -CEO, NYC, (Treasurer)



Mr Kennedy Hamutenya – MD, NAMDIA (Spokesperson)



Mr Simson Haulofu - MD. NAMPOWER (Member)



Ms Maria Nangolo – ED, NIPAM, (Member)



Mr Freddy Mwiya - CEO, NSC, (Alternate Member)



Ms Vivienne Katiiuongua CEO, BIPA (Alternate Member)

- 2. The EXCO heeded to the Government's clarion call to assist with the fight against the COVID-19 pandemic and coordinated contributions by various Public Enterprises. Some were made directly to the Ministry of Health and Social Services (MOHSS), others via the PE CEO Forum. The following Public Enterprises donated funds directly to the MOHSS or other Government agencies:
- Namib Desert Diamonds (Pty) NAMDIA N\$9,000,000.00 · Namibia Fish Consumption Promotion Trust (NFCPT) - N\$3,000,000.00 • Social Security Commission (SSC) - N\$10,900,000.00 (as well as other interventions)
- 3. The following institutions donated money towards the purchasing of Oxygen Cylinders to the MOHSS, which were distributed to various hospitals around the country to lend a helping hand to the many Covid patients during the last wave of the pandemic:
- The National Petroleum Corporation of Namibia (NAMCOR) N\$650,000.00. Road Fund Administration (RFA) N\$300,000.00 Electricity Control Board (ECB) N\$450,000.00 • Namibia Water Corporation (NAMWATER) - N\$400,000.00 Namibia Institute of Pathology (NIP) – 250,000.00 • Motor Vehicle Accident Fund of Namibia – N\$200,000.00 • The Namibia Special Risks Insurance Association (NASRIA) Ltd – N\$100,000.00 • Namibia Agronomic Board (NAB) – N\$100,000.00 • Namibia Financial Institutions Supervisory Authority (NAMFISA) – N\$100,000.00

• Communications Regulatory Authority of Namibia (CRAN) – N\$50,000.00 and • National Housing Enterprise (NHE) – N\$20,000.00

In total the Public Enterprises contributed not less than N\$25 million towards the fight against the COVID-19 pandemic.

While the fight against this pandemic is far from over, the PE CEOs' Forum applauds the Namibian Government and the Nation at large for working towards flattening the curve of the pandemic. "Let us get vaccinated in order to reach the required herd immunity to reduce the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic", explains Mr. Mulunga.

* The Public Enterprises Chief Executive Officers' Forum was incorporated as a Nonprofit Association under Section 21 of the Companies Act 2004 on 09 February 2017, with the main objective to create a networking platform for Public Enterprises in order to have a collective voice in liaison with other Public Enterprises and the Government through the Ministry of Public Enterprises.

Signed: Immanuel Mulunga CHAIRPERSON

END

For enquiries about this Media release, kindly contact: Public Enterprises CEOs' Forum Administrator Angeline Mhopyeni E-mail: angeline@peceoforum.com.na